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The Supreme Court of the Virgin Islands wishes to advise the general public and 
members of the Virgin Islands Bar Association that effective October 24, 2011, the 
Virgin Islands Supreme Court Electronic Filing System (“VISCEFS”) will be available on 
the Court’s website, www.visupremecourt.org, with limited accessibility to allow 
members of the Virgin Islands Bar and pro se litigants to register as e-filing users in 
preparation of the launching of VISCEFS on November 2, 2011.   
 
In accordance with proposed Virgin Islands Supreme Court Rule 40.2(b), all attorneys 
regularly or specially admitted to practice before the Supreme Court, as well as all 
applicants for regular admission are required to register as Filing Users of VISCEFS.  
Proposed VISCR 40.2(2) provides that parties proceeding pro se who are not members 
of the Virgin Islands Bar may, but are not required, to e-file documents.   
 
Persons electing to register as e-filing users will be notified electronically of their 
approval status on November 2, 2011 when VISCEFS is implemented.    To review the 
proposed Rules of the Court or additional information relative to the VISCEFS, please 
visit the Court’s website at www.visupremecourt.org. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

For more information, contact: 

Glenda L. Lake, Esquire 
Administrative Director 

Supreme Court of the Virgin Islands 
P.O. Box 590 

St. Thomas, U.S. Virgin Islands 00804 
Tel: (340) 774‐2237 

Fax: (340) 774‐2258 

Glenda.Lake@visupremecourt.org 
www.visupremecourt.org 

http://www.visupremecourt.org/
http://www.visupremecourt.org/

